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Re: Publication of Additional Consumer Protection Requirements for Debt Management Firms 

Dear Sir/Madam 

As you will know, as a regulated entity, debt management firms are subject to the requirements of the 

Consumer Protection Code 2012 (the "2012 Code"). The Central Bank of Ireland (the "Central Bank") 

has now completed its assessment of whether the provisions of 2012 Code are sufficient for debt 

management services and has decided to introduce additional Consumer Protection Requirements for 

Debt Management Firms ("Additional Requirements"). These Additional Requirements are now 

contained in a new Chapter 13 to the 2012 Code, along with certain other consequential and related 

changes to the rest of the Code. In addition, Appendix D of the 2012 Code now contains information 

which Debt Management firms must provide to consumers, and Appendix E of the 2012 Code contains 

the Standard Financial Statement which must be used by debt management firms when they are 

gathering financial information from consumers. 

The 2012 Code (including these Additional Requirements) is imposed under Section 117 of the Central 

Bank Act, 1989 and the Additional Requirements come into effect on 1 January 2015. Contraventions 

of the 2012 Code may be subject to the imposition of administrative sanctions. 

These new requirements are in addition to the existing requirements, with which debt management 

firms must continue to comply when providing debt management services. In relation to the Additional 

Requirements, we expect regulated entities to take immediate steps towards implementing the 

necessary changes to their systems, procedures and documents and providing relevant staff training. 

During the six month period ending 30 June 2015, we will be cognisant, in monitoring compliance with 

the 2012 Code, of issues relating to systems development or other technical difficulties and required 

staff training. However, there are many provisions in Chapter 13 of the 2012 Code that will not require 

significant change and regulated entities should move to implement the Additional Requirements as 




